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The monthly greenkeepers meeting was held at the Kernwood 
Country Club, Salem, Mass. Host greenkeeper, Albert Allen. There 
was a good turnout of the members. A fine dinner was served by the 
club, followed by a business meeting. President Homer Darling 
presided. 

The first golf tournament of the year was held, and the prize-
winners were as follows: 

1st net }. Dombeck 78— 6—72 
2nd " P. Cassidy 90—15—75 
3rd " W. Mitchell 106-30-76 
4th " N. Sperandio 8 9 - 1 2 - 7 7 

Mr. Mahoney of the E. Philip Co. demonstrated the new golf spike 
for golf shoes, giving the pro and con as to the effect it has on turf. 

Happy to report that Bud Hayden is now well on the road to 
recovery from his recent illness. 

Have you paid your dues for 1947? If not, mail them to Treasurer 
Jack Counsel, Salem Country Club, Peabody, Mass., and join the list of 
members in good standing, which will be published in the N E W S L E T T E R 
soon. 

The next meeting will be held at the Manchester Country Club, 
Bedford, New Hampshire, Monday, June 2nd. Luncheon will be 
served at 12 noon with a business meeting preceding the golf tourna-
ment. Manchester is located on Route 3, three miles south of Man-
chester, New Hampshire. 

A. J . SPERANDIO, Editor 


